Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

March 21, 2013  
Scooters
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1835 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Laverne Goodge  Ed Koziol  Doug Starkey  Joe Albergo  Fred Klingman  

Bob Wilhelm  Rob Vickery  Neal Stewart  Bruce Turner  Joe Semai  James Dewey Jr.  
Dave Lemponen  Tim Howson  John Jyurovat  Jason Coy
Guest Speakers:

Jake Hudson of Hudson Communications presented the use of Internet / Microwave, Link / Local area network and how it can improve communications. 
Meeting Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the previous meeting were approved as amended.
Treasurer’s Report:

Bill for SCBA tanks approved. Correspondence ref. SCBA cylinders, Warren Fire, and Scott Aviation were reviewed. Dues and the survivor fund.
Correspondence:

The letter of support that was sent for support of a grant to study central dispatch / central answering point was covered.
Old Business:

All upcoming Fire Classes were reviewed. HazMat Tech class was discussed.
New Business:

The RFQ for Mutual Public Safety Dispatching was discussed as well as the ACFCA letter of support. Most of the people present support the Central Call Taking Center. Also reviewed was Kingsville having a T & T demo next Sunday and the upcoming pipeline class. 6 new SCBA tanks for the HazMat team have arrived.
Committees:
EMS: M. House will attend the May 2nd EMS meeting and all are invited.
Hazmat: How the team works, the need for more techs, who is in control, training drills and several other things were discussed. A meeting will be held in the future in an effort to improve our team and its response.
Water Rescue: Class will be at Geneva on the 20th of April.
CTAT: How the money now works was reviewed. It’s now regional and competitive in nature.

Ohio Chiefs will hold a fundraiser in October and it will be a wine tour. It’s a work in progress.

EMA: Please review the Fire annex and send any issues to Tim at EMA. EMA also has 5 MARCS radios to use countywide if needed.
Good of the Order:
Grants received by County departments were reviewed and the work done to secure them was commended.
The meeting was adjourned at 2100 with the next meeting at Kay’s Place in Kingsville on April 18, 2013.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
